Minutes of the General Meeting held 21st January 2009
at County Upper School, Bury St Edmunds

01.09  The meeting opened at 5.15pm.  The President welcomed those present.

02.09 Present: Alan Wright (President), Martin Goold (Assistant Division Secretary and Association Treasurer), Linda Rutter Secretary, Rob Murry (Membership), Peter Dunnett, Keith Borrett, Rebecca Green, Maire Armstrong (all committee) Emma Darby (Parkway, Haverhill) and Peter Jones (King Edward)

03.09 The Secretary proposed that the meeting should close no later than 6.30pm.  This was seconded by Keith Borrett.

04.09 The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

05.09 The Secretary’s report noted the gift of £500 to St Felix Middle School.  We are waiting to hear what they would like to purchase.

06.09 Motions selected for conference were:

13 – No Cover and a Qualified Teacher in Every Classroom

14 – Capability Procedures

15 – Performance Management

33 – Summative Assessment

40 – Ofsted

49 – 14-19 Education

Members proposed that for next year we write a motion on observations.
07.09 With regard to Schools Reorganisation Martin Goold had recently been in a meeting with Sonia Doherty who is involved with the pro-forma application letters that are being sent out to teachers.  She said that if a vacancy exists and staff don’t apply SCC will want to know why. Pro-forma application details will only be sent to schools that have signed up to the staffing protocol.  Verbally SCC have agreed that they would inform individuals where a suitable vacancy exists.  This appears to be a classic redundancy case.  The NUT is concerned that younger teachers don’t want redundancy as it is not worthwhile for them.  Teachers who are aged 55 or over (in 2010) can take redundancy and a pension and then reapply. 

It is apparent that the vacancy management process threatens a large bill from potential redundancy payments.  SCC will be trying to deploy as many staff as possible to keep this bill as low as can be.  As far as redundancy goes the entitlement is a payment equivalent to one week’s wages for every year of continuous service up to the age of 40 and one and a half week’s wages beyond that age, with a maximum of 20 years.  The continuous service period is taken to be the current period worked.  This could be detrimental to female teachers who took a career break to raise a family and have perhaps not been back at work for a lengthy period.
There are also difficulties ahead for schools that change their age range from 13-18 to 11-16.  Younger children attract less funding and while the staffing requirements may remain very similar there will be less money to fund the school.  One large high school in the Ipswich area has calculated that with the advent of the SWISS centre it will have a deficit of 1.4 million pounds.  

The reorganisation is not considered to be discriminatory again middle schools as they are effectively being made redundant.

There has been no response from Phil Whiffen or the Schools’ Adjudicator to the NUT official response to the consultation document.

At Samuel Ward Technical College in Haverhill there is talk of using an AST to lead classes of up to 60 pupils with the aid of support staff.  Also in Haverhill, Castle Hill and Castle Manor have federated.  The Haverhill schools are in the first wave of reorganisation and staff there are unhappy with the lack of training they are able to access.  Training is either unfunded so schools cannot afford to let staff go, or it is held at times and places staff cannot get to because they start too soon after the end of the school day and involve travel.  Within the Haverhill area some teachers have been given ‘post-dated’ contracts to work in primary or secondary schools ‘post closure’, and are currently working across two sites.

Holywells high school is to become an academy despite strong opposition from parents and the governing body.  As yet there are no sponsors wishing to run the new academy. 
08.09 The meeting closed at 6.30pm
